* Huronia Calendar *

May 1

-Open House, for information on Bahai Faith, at home of Isabel Leroux, 130 Poyntz St., Penetang, at 8 p.m. Everyone Welcome.

-Spring Sale, Institute Hall, Waubaushene, 10 to 12, sponsored by U.C.W. of Memorial Church.

-Springtime Tea, St. Paul's United Church, Midland, 2 to 4:30. Plants, white elephant, baking, marmalade, fish pond.

-I.O.D.E. Annual Spring Rummage Sale, 11 a.m., St. Mark's Parish Hall, Midland.

-Spring Fling Dance, Wyebridge Community Hall, 8 p.m., sponsored by First Midland Cubs and Scouts. For more information call Diane 526-3084 or Carol 526-8752.

-The German Canadian Club is having a May Dance on Sat., May 2 at the Hunters and Anglers Club. Doors open at 7 p.m. Live band and full course schnitzel dinner included in admittance price. Tickets available at

May 3 -Variety Night, St. Theresa's Auditorium, 7:30 p.m., Admission: Adults \$2, Children \$1. Sponsored by Knights of Columbus.

Gunther's Watch Repair and Rolfoto Studio.

May 5 -General Meeting, The Midland Small Set Co-operative Nursery School, M.S.S. Room E147, 7:30 p.m. New members welcome.

-Open House, Penetanguishene Mental Health Centre, May 5 and 6, 1 to 4 p.m. in the Toanche Building. Everyone welcome.

May 6

Penetanguishene Nursery School Inc. is having an open house and registration for 1981-82 on Wed., May 6 and Thurs., May 7 between 9:15 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. It is a cooperative nursery school located in the Presbyterian Church, Robert Street East, Penetanguishene. For further information, telephone 549-2140.

May 7 On Thursday May 7, a Portraits of Summer Fashion Show by the Kinette Club of Midland with Moira Hunt as commentator, in the Budd Watson Gallery. Proceeds above costs go to Cystic Fibrosis Fund.

May 8 The Women's Association of Knox Presbyterian Church, Hugel Avenue,

Midland, invites you to attend their semiannual spring tea and bake sale on Fri., May 8 between 2 p.m. and 4:30 p.m.

May 9

- Knox Presbyterian Church in Craighurst will be holding a Cemetery Bee on Saturday, May 9 commencing at 9 a.m.

Announcement

The Midland Civitan Club and The Midland Times have announced that they will again be sponsoring a "Citizen of the Year Award".

The award will be presented at the club's annual inaugural ball to be held in mid-September.

Application forms will appear in this newspaper beginning the first week in August.

61st wedding anniversary

by Carol Graham

and **Eleanor Edwards**

Visitors during the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards were Mrs. Margaret Doekes of Guelph and Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Hawke, Katherine, Lorna and Sonia of Brampton.

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Mervin Edwards on the occasion of their 61st wedding anniversary on May 4.

Mr. and Mrs. George Brewster of London spent a few days last week visiting with Mr. Mrs. Clare and McKeowns. On the weekend, Mr. and Mrs. Bob McKeown and children o f Bracebridge, and Mr. Allan Mrs. McKeown of Catharines visited with the McKeowns.

Saturday evening a bridal shower was held in the Vasey Sunday School room for Barbara Wilson whose marriage to Blake Edwards will take place early in May. received many lovely and useful gifts.

Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Edwards and Mr. Leslie Edwards accompanied by Mr. and Mrs. Charles. Brown of Midland attended the Campbell-Edwards wedding in the Coldwater United Church on Saturday.

The Vasey Women's Institute held their annual tea on Saturday. They realized approximately \$240 and wish to thank all those who attended and contributed in any way to this successful venture.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Edwards,. Danielle and Maureen of Owen Sound visited with Mr. and Mrs. Orval Edwards during the weekend.

Danielle and Maureen remained to spend this week with their grandparents.

Mr. and Mrs. Melvern Isaac visited on Sunday with Mrs. J. Bell in the Bethany Lodge in Unionville.

The Vasey Women's Institute will meet on May 6 at 7:30 at the home of Mrs. Frank Smitham.

Mrs. Vic Wilson of N.S. is Kentville spending a couple of weeks visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards and other friends in the community.

Friday, Mr. and Mrs. Michael O'Grady, Bowen and Ryan of Tillsonburg visited with Mr. and Mrs. Manley Edwards.

The Sacrament of Holy Baptism will be held on May 10, Mother's Day at the Vasey United Church.

Joyce Rumney of Toronto visited on Saturday with Calvin and Eleanor Edwards and also with Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gignac and daughter.

Vasey Women's **Institute Report**

After a delicious noon pot luck lunch, the Vasey Women's Institute opened their annual meeting.

A Life Membership was presented to Mrs. Jean Lockhart. Final plans were made for the Tulip Tea. The annual minutes were read and approved. The convenor reports were read and seconded. The election was held and the new officers were installed. A donation was sent to Coldwater Fair Board, Sunshine Sister gifts were exchanged and voting delegates for the district Annual were chosen.

Mr. and Mrs. Craig

spent the holiday weekend visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Roger Polkinghorne and family of Owen Sound.

A very successful dance was held on Saturday evening for the "Lighting the Park Project". A special thanks to all those who contributed prizes and to the committee of Mrs. Peggy Dundas, Mrs. Mary Anne Belfry, Mrs. Darlene Robinson, Mrs. Brenda Widdes and Mrs. Elaine Edwards and to all those who attended. The month of May has been tentatively set for the installation of the lights.

Visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Woods and Mr. and Mrs. Don Chapman and family from Thursday to Saturday were Mr. and Mrs. Robert Woods, Lori, Lois and Robbie of Sarnia.

Mr. and Mrs. George Dupuis spent the Easter weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Dupuis and family of Belleville. Birthday wishes to Mrs. Susan Vancamp

who was 81 on April 24.

Weekend visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Charles Brown were: Mrs. Nina McLeod of Lavonia, Michigan, Mr. and Mrs. Ed Wismer of Barrie. Mr. and Mrs. Don Bell and family of Crossland, Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Nixon and Scott of Toronto who also visited with Mr. Jack Nixon.

Mr. and Mrs. Alvah Stewart enjoyed having their family home for the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack McGurn, Craig and Carol of Mississauga visited on Saturday with Mrs. Nathan Edwards.

On May 2, at 8 p.m. in the Vasey United Church Rev. Maldwyn and Mrs. Minnie Roberts, recently returned missionaries from the Argentine will speak and show slides of their experiences there.

Mr. and Mrs. Ross McFarland and Susan attended the 60th wedding anniversary celebration for Mr. and Mrs. Earl Brown of Midland in Waverley on Saturday.

Emmaline Edwards of Toronto spent the holiday weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Manley Edwards. On Sunday they visited with Mr. and Mrs. Eric Curry of Wyebridge. Calvin and Eleanor Edwards also enjoyed visiting with the Curry's on Sunday.

Mrs. Roy Graham of Toronto spent a few days last week with her mother Mrs. Gladys McLay.

The Vasey Women's Institute held their annual Tulip Tea on April 25 at 2 p.m. in the Vasey United Church Sunday School Room.

We welcome Mr. and Mrs. H. Westerlaken and family who have taken up residence on the third concession in the home formerly owned by Mrs. L. Dumais.

Vasey

Rod Jones of Douglas Point, Jill Robinson of Sudbury and Peter Robinson of Peterboro spent the holiday weekend at their homes here.

has returned home after Moriarty enjoyable trip McNicoll.

aboard her husband's ship.

Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Edwards were Mrs. Beatrice Miller of Mrs. John Moriarty Elmvale and Mrs. Mae of Port

GOING

PPE!

ADULT ENTERTAINMENT

Restricted

tiona

KELLY

April 29 & 30 7 and 9:15 RESTRICTED

ROBERT DE NIRO

MIDLAND CIVITAN **Blighty Bingo**

Every Thurs, evening at Midland Cultural and Recreation Centre, 605 Yonge St. Admission \$1.00 Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Come and enjoy Bingo

in this warm and modern facility.

April 29-30-May 1-2

Sat mat 1:30

THE PRIVATE D ...

May 3-4-5 7:30

Pen







